From: Dusty Pilkington

To: Lucas Huck

Subject: PW SEPA

Date: Wednesday, March 29, 2017 4:46:00 PM
Attachments: 6299 Kittitas Co Public Works Dyer.pdf

6300 Kittits Co Public Works Look.pdf
6301 Kittits Co Public Works Bowers.pdf
DOH Comments.docx

Luke,

Attached are the comments received on the SEPA. The one that may be an issue is the Look site.
Could we meet for about 5 minutes some time soon and discuss it?

Thanks,

Dusty Pilkington

Planner |

Kittitas County Community Development Services
411 N Ruby St # 4, Ellensburg, WA 98926

(509) -962-7079
dusty.pilkington@co.kittitas.wa.us


mailto:lucas.huck@co.kittitas.wa.us
mailto:dusty.pilkington@co.kittitas.wa.us

STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOQGY

1250 W Alder St o Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 = (509) 575-2490
March 23, 2017

Dusty Pilkington

Kittitas County Community Development
411 N. Ruby St., Suite 2

Ellensburg, WA 98926

Re: SE-17-00002

Dear Mr. Pilkington:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment during the optional determination of nonsignificance
process for the Dyer Site to be used to stockpile gravel, proposed by Kittitas County Public
Works. We have reviewed the documents and have the following comments.

WATER QUALITY — Sand & Gravel

Ecology’s Sand and Gravel Permit is not required as long as industrial storm water runoff and
sediment does not leave these sites.

If you have any questions or would like to respond to these Water Quality comments, please
contact Pam Perun at (509) 454-7869 or pamela.perun(@ecy. wa.gov .

SHORELANDS/ENVIRONMENTAL ASSISTANCE

The Ordinary High Water Mark from where the extent of shoreline jurisdiction should be
measured may be within the wetland that is adjacent to the open water of the Yakima River, so
shoreline jurisdiction may extend farther inland than what is expected. The storage piles are
considered “development” under the definitions in the Shoreline Management Act, so the project
should conform to the Kittitas County SMP (KCSMP) and the Shoreline Management Act.
Setbacks from wetlands and waterways should also be in conformance with the requirements of
the KCSMP, '

Sincerely,

/&Mﬁ/k ééé(’i/{w-”

Gwen Clear

Environmental Review Coordinator
Central Regional Office

(509) 575-2012
crosepacoordinator{@ecy.wa.gov
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STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

1250 W Alder St o Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 « (509) 575-2490
March 23, 2617

Dusty Pilkington

Kittitas County Community Development
411 N. Ruby St., Suite 2

Ellensburg, WA 98926

Re: SE-17-00003

Dear Mr. Pilkington:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment during the optional determination of nonsignificance process
for the Look Site to be used to stockpile gravel, proposed by Kittitas County Public Works. We have
reviewed the documents and have the following comments.

WATER QUALITY — Sand & Gravel

Ecology’s Sand and Gravel Permit is not required as long as industrial storm water runoff and sediment
does not leave these sites.

If you have any questions or would like to respond to these Water Quality comments, please contact Pam
Perun at (509) 454-7869 or pamela.perun@ecy.wa.gov .

SHORELANDS/ENVIRONMENTAL ASSISTANCE

The SEPA document site maps are incomplete and inadequate to determine where the stockpiles wiil be
placed on the property. The critical areas map provided shows wetlands that are located throughout the
site, but does not describe the location nor show on a map where the pile(s) will be placed.

A detailed map should be made available via the SEPA process and before a final SEPA decision is made
to show reviewers where the stockpiles will be located so that wetland boundaries are correctly identified
and so that appropriate buffers to protect the wetland areas are put in place. Wetland NWI maps are only
60 percent accurate. Ground-truthed wetland boundaries should only be made by a qualified wetland
specialist via a wetland delineation report,

If you have any questions or would like to respond to these Shorelands/Environmental Assistance
comments, please contact Catherine Reed at (509) 575-2616 or email at catherine.reed@ecy.wa.gov .

Sincerely,

- /&g,{,&m_ ///ZZ.%/[J

Gwen Clear

Environmental Review Coordinator
Central Regional Office

(509) 575-2012
crosepacoordinator{@ecy. wa.gov
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STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

1250 W Alder St o Union Gap, WA 28903-0009 < (509) 575-2490
March 23, 2017

Dusty Pilkington

Kittitas County Community Development
411 N. Ruby St., Suite 2

Ellensburg, WA 98926

Re: SE-17-00004

Dear Mr. Pilkington:

Thank you for the oppottunity to comment during the optional determination of nonsignificance
process for the Bowers Site to be used to stockpile gravel, proposed by Kittitas County Public
Works. We have reviewed the documents and have the following comments.

WATER QUALITY — Sand & Gravel

Ecology’s Sand and Gravel Permit is not required as long as industrial storm water runoff and
sediment does not leave these sites. '

If you have any questions or would like to respond to these Water Quality comments, please
contact Pam Perun at (509) 454-7869 or pamela.perun{@ecy.wa.gov .

Sincerely,

Ay

Gwen Clear

Environmental Review Coordinator
Central Regional Office

(509) 575-2012
crosepacoordinator{ecy.wa.gov

6301






[bookmark: _MailEndCompose]Mr. Pilkington:



I have the same exact comment(s) as the “Dyer” and “Look” permit application, but I am providing all of the same verbiage for complete “transparency” ….





Department of Health Office of Drinking Water has the following comments:



         Is this site within any wellhead protection zones for any public water system?

         Will vehicles be parked on-site as part of the stock-piling of gravel?



DOH appreciates the SEPA Checklist verbiage that states that “Any water (rain water) will be retained on county property and infiltrate”, so that any possibly contaminated runoff does not convey off-site that may then enter either wellhead protection zones or surface waters; however, our concern, for which we or a public water system would want to be aware is if there were any fuel, radiator fluid, or other miscellaneous “liquid” leaks or spills that could ultimately infiltrate and then convey via groundwater toward drinking water wells.



I look forward to the permittee’s response(s), thanks,

[bookmark: _GoBack]


